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Junior section FAQ’s
What do we provide?
 We will provide training relevant to the age and experience of your child, using qualified coaches and managers who are all DBS checked and first aid trained.

We will also arrange matches relevant to each age group from under 10’s to under 17’s.
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Your child’s membership also includes social membership for you and your immediate family giving you, after a qualifying period, full use of the amenities on site.
How much does it cost?
Subscription £75 for the first junior and £40 for any other juniors in family. Junior match fee £3/game. Indoor training please contact your child’s manager.
What equipment does my child need for training?
Your child should wear a white tee shirt or a recognised cricket team shirt, (we recognise that these days with limited over games that youngsters may like to wear a coloured team shirt from a team they follow). We do not allow football shirts.  Older juniors should bring their bats, pads, etc. for use in the nets.

What equipment does my child need for matches?
[image: image3.jpg]


Up to under 13’s we will provide bats, pads helmets and abdominal protectors. We will also provide wicket keeping gloves and pads.

We do ask that your child wears an Ashford CC shirt, cricket trousers and predominantly white cricket boots or trainers. For boys please we suggest they wear cricket pants or two pairs of briefs NOT BOXER SHORTS as this will not hold the abdominal protector in place and your son will not be able to bat or keep wicket. 

We do have club clothing for sale through our club website www.ashfordcc.co.uk
For over 13’s we have found most juniors by this age want their own kit but we can provide for loan any equipment they may need. Please contact your child’s manager if you require anything.

There will be a small charge of £3 per match played.
Do I need to stay?
For children under the age of 11 a responsible adult must stay at any training and matches they may play in. Please remember that adverse weather may mean training or matches finish earlier than planned.
Can you take my child to away matches? 
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The current child protection rules mean we cannot carry children to matches. Please remember that away matches are an important part of cricket, it is unfair that we expect other teams to make the journey to us but we’re not prepared to go to them.
What can I do for the club?
We always need parents’ help, from managing and scoring at matches, to help with maintaining the club or even becoming a coach. Contact any member of the committee if you can help.
I’m new to the club, how do I register and pay my membership fees?
Go onto our club website www.ashfordcc.co.uk and click on “join club website” button. This will take you to a short registration form, please complete this. You will need to register your children on your account, this is in accordance with child protection rules. Once you have registered, the club admin will receive an email, you will then receive an email back informing you how to pay the membership fees. Should you not receive any emails please ask either Sharon Lewis, Mark Doggett or James Berressem at training on Friday.   
